

Dear Parents,

Thank you for completing the Attendance Form, which was emailed to all families at the end of last week.

As you have indicated that your child/ren will be participating in the Remote Learning program at school, the following will apply:

- On arrival in the morning, Year 1-6 students are to come through the gate at the Front Administration. (The oval gate will remain closed at all times.)
- Kindy and Pre-Primary students are to be dropped off and collected at Kindy.
 Normal times apply.
- Supervision will begin at 8.00 am and conclude at 3.00 pm for students in Years 1-6
- All Years 1-6 students are to be collected at Front Administration by 3.00 pm.
 Feel free to use the 'kiss n ride' drive thru for pick-up at the end of the day.
- Students can wear their sports uniform to school each day.
- If you are collecting your child early, normal signing-out procedures will apply.
- If your child/ren will not be attending school as indicated on the form, please email <u>admin@standrews.wa.edu.au</u>

Each day students will need to bring their:

- school bag with their 'Home packs' and a charged iPad (if applicable)
- morning tea and lunch (canteen is now closed)
- a drink bottle and a hat

As we have only an extremely small number of students attending school this week, it is important to let your children know that they may be working in a different classroom with another teacher.

As stated by the Premier of Western Australia, Friday 3rd April will, conclude Term 1, for students. This decision has been made to prioritise the health and wellbeing of the Western Australia Community and is based on the best national medical advice. Also, contained in the correspondence that was sent home last week,

OSHC has contacted the school and is available for parents if required. Please call 0432 678 211 or 9261 3200 to discuss options.

Kind regards

60 Victorsen Parade, Clarkson WA 6030 Phone: (08) 6206 4100 Fax: (08) 6206 4101